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Docket No. 20250052 - Application for increase in water and wastewater rates in Brevard, 
Citrus, Duval, Highlands, Marion, and Volusia Counties by CSWR-Florida Utility 
Operating Company. 

Dear Mr. Teitzman: 

Please place the attached emailed correspondence between Bart Fletcher (Office of Public 
Counsel) and Daniel Dose, Gary Smith, Sónica Bruce and Matthew Vogel (Florida Public Service 
Commission) in the official Docket File for Docket No. 20250052. 

Attachment 

Respectfully submitted, 

nBart ñíckerp 

Bart Fletcher 
Legislative Analyst 

CC: Parties of Record 



ATTACHMENT 

From: Fletcher, Bart 
Sent: Friday, August 29, 2025 1:32 PM 
To: DDOSE@PSC.STATE.FL.US : LSMITH@PSC.STATE.FL.US : SBRUCE@PSC.STATE.FL.US : 
MVOGEL@PSC.STATE.FL.US 
Cc: Trierweiler, Walt <TRIERWEILER.WALT@leg.state.fLus >: Rehwinkel, Charles 
<REHWINKELCHARLES@leg.state.fl.us>: Watrous, Austin <WATROUS.AUSTIN@leg.state.fl.us>: 
Price, Jena <Price.Jena@leg.state.fLus> 
Subject: Docket No. 20250052-WS OPC Letter of Concerns for Commission Staff's 
Recommendation on CSWR Interim Request 

Good afternoon, all. 

To follow-up on the OPC August 28, 2025-letter, the impact of our recommended non-used & useful 
and bad debt expense adjustments, consistent with the Final Order No. 22-01 by the Citrus County 
Water and Wastewater Authority (CCWWA), reduce of the Commission Staff’s calculated revenue 
requirements by $17,738 for water and $54,61 6 for wastewater in the “RevRq” tab of the Excel file 
for Rolling Oaks provided to the OPC. The OPC recognizes that the Commission Staff 
recommended interim revenue increases forwater of 33.10% and wastewater of 8.54% are not 
changed because the Staff has properly limited them to the revenue requirement amounts 
requested by the Utility. Although the OPC’s adjustments do not change the Commission Staff 
recommended interim revenue requirements for Rolling Oaks in the instant case, there could be a 
different outcome for the other 12 utilities previously regulated by the CCWWA that the 
Commission now regulates, as well as the utilities that Columbia County previously regulated that 
the Commission now regulates, if any of them file for an interim rate request in the future. For this 
reason, the OPC urges that the Commission recognize the CCWWA adjustments for interim 
purposes in this case. 

Best Regards, 

Bart Fletcher 

Legislative Analyst 

Office of the Public Counsel 

111 West Madison Street, Room 81 2 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1400 

(850) 488-9330 

(850)717-0337 Direct Line 


